
 Sacred Heart of Jesus 
Council 7557 

Broussard, Louisiana 

         Meeting: October 9, 2023            
Location: Fr. Louie Richard Multipurpose Room              

Rosary-6:15 pm, Meal-after Rosary, Meeting-7:00pm 

 Supreme Website   
www.kofc.org        
State Website 
www.louisianakc.org 
Council Website  
www.kc7557.com    
Follow on Facebook  
kofc 7557  

Grand Knight’s email 
address:  johntilly24@ 

gmail.com 
     Cell Phone: 337-258

-5512 

 
He said to them, “Whose image is this and whose inscription?” They replied, 

“Caesar’s.” At that he said to them, “Then repay to Caesar what belongs to Caesar 

and to God what belongs to God.” (Gospel for Oct. 22, Mt 22:20-21) 

Above all things, we have a duty to do as Christ enjoined us and give “to God what be-

longs to God.” However, Catholics also have a moral duty to be good citizens and take 

part in their communities. As good citizens, we must work peacefully to ensure our laws 

are just. Let us never approve or ignore injustice in our societies, especially when human 

life or dignity is at stake. 

Challenge by Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori: 

This month, I challenge you to make some specific effort to defend human life in your na-

tion or your community — whether through charitable work, writing a letter, or praying out-

side an abortion facility. Second, I challenge you to participate in the Faith in Action Nove-

na for Life program. 

Questions for Reflection: 

Have you become complacent about defending human life? Do you recognize the 
tragedy of legal abortion, but fail to do much about it? Do you remember in prayer 
those whose lives and dignity are compromised by unfortunate circumstances or     

the oppression of bad laws? 

OCTOBER 2023 SUPREME CHAPLAIN'S MONTHLY  
CHALLENGE  

October   
 
1 Donut Sunday  
6-8 State Golf Tournament 
9 Business Meeting/Columbus Day 
16 4th Degree Meeting 
22  Council BBQ Fundraiser 
23 Officer’s Meeting 
28 4th Degree Exemplification in Welsh 
 
 

Supreme Knight 
Patrick Kelly 
State Deputy 
Vince Whittington 
District Deputy 
Paul Gisclair 
Chaplain 
Fr. Casey Dugas 
Grand Knight 
John Tilly 
Deputy Grand Knight 
John Prejean 
Chancellor  
Kenny Inzerella 
Recorder 
Trevor Menard 
Financial Secretary 
Paul Gisclair 
Treasurer 
Kenny Boudreaux 
Lecturer 
Voorhies Short 
Advocate 
Michael Malagarie 
Warden  
Walter Duhon  
Guards 
Peter Ballew 
Zachary Ballew 
Trustees 
Scott Boudreaux-3 
Michael Gerald-2 
Glenn Ray-1 
 
 
 
  
  
  
  
  
  
   



Happy Birthday Brothers 

We are still looking for new members to join the Knights. If you 
know of someone, please reach out to them the following ways.  You 
can give them a form 100, go  online at KofC.org/JoinUs, or use your 
smartphone and scan the QR code to the right to take you to the web-
site to sign up.  The free membership has been extended to the new 
fraternal year.  Use the code BlessedMcGivney to take advantage.   

Council News  
 
I had previously announced that the October meeting would be an open meeting, but this has changed.  Our 
new insurance agent was not available for a fraternal benefits night this month so it will have to be resched-
uled.  The October 9, 2023 meeting will be a regular business meeting.  
 
Congratulations to John Prejean, who won the election for Deputy Grand Knight.  I would also like to thank 
Trevor Menard for running.  These men are both great assets to our Council and I think we can look forward 
to great things from both of them for years to come.  
 
Our BBQ fundraiser is approaching quickly. Please turn in your money for sold tickets as soon as possible.  
This helps us determine how much food we need to buy.  We will need all the help we can get for the BBQ on 
the 22nd.  I will be sending out emails with more information as we get closer.  
 

Knight of the Month 
 

The October Knight of the Month has served our council for many years.  He has served as an officer of the 
Council, and is part of the kitchen crew that keeps us well fed. He always represents the Council well at the 
State Horseshoe Tournament and has been a great help to me in our move to the new building.  Please help 
me congratulate this month’s Knight of the Month, Joe Primeaux. 
 
 

Family of the Month 
 

The October Family of the Month  need no introduction.  He is one of the most active members of our council 
and was recently elected Deputy Grand Knight.  He and his wife serve the parish as sacristans, lectors, and 
Eucharistic ministers.  They are also active in many small groups.  Please join me in congratulating the Octo-
ber Family of the Month, John and Kathy Prejean. 

Christopher Ha-
ley 

Fr. Michael Delcam-
bre Arthur Rabalais Joey Hebert Peter Ballew 

Trey Patin William Blanchard, 
III Lonnie Hebert Shawn Robicheaux Javis Tauzin 

Michael Gerald Christopher Fero Blaine Boutte Robert Siffert Jacob Ballew 

Brandon Prejean Paul Romero Dean Babin Robert Richard Rod Touchet 

Don Albert Dc. Joseph Trahan Kenric Theriot Michael Mayer Glenn Abraham 

Leon Williams-
son     



The Council/District Soccer Challenge was held on September 16, 2023 at St. Pius Elementary, in conjunc-
tion with the St. Pius Council.  Thanks to John Prejean and Glenn Ray who came and helped make the soccer 
challenge a success.   

2023 Council/District Soccer Challenge 


